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POLICY STATEMENT (26.1, 26.23) 

The Massachusetts Bay Transportation Authority, hereinafter referred to as "the Authority" or 

"the MBTA," has established a Disadvantaged Business Enterprise (DBE) Program in 

accordance with regulations of the U.S. Department of Transportation (USDOT), 49 

CFR Part 26. The Authority has received Federal financial assistance from the USDOT, 

and as a condition of receiving this assistance, the Authority has signed an assurance that 

it will comply with 49 CFR Part 26. 

 

It is the policy of the Authority to ensure that DBEs as defined in Part 26, have an equal 

opportunity to receive and participate in contracts funded wholly or in part by USDOT 

funds. Further, in keeping with the spirit of growth and development, raising the bar to 

fulfill business needs and ensuring quality, the Authority will also provide networking 

opportunities, technical support, guidance and training to DBEs and Prime contractors to 

support quality business partnerships. 

It is the policy of the Authority to do the following: 

1. Ensure non-discrimination in the award and administration of USDOT-assisted 

contracts. 

2. Create a level playing field on which DBEs can compete fairly for USDOT-

assisted contracts. 

3. Ensure that the DBE Program is narrowly tailored in accordance with 

applicable law. 

4. Ensure that only firms that fully meet 49 CFR Part 26 eligibility standards are 

permitted to participate in the DBE Program. 

5. Help remove barriers to the participation of DBEs in USDOT-assisted contracts. 

6. Assist the development of firms that can compete successfully in the market place 

outside the DBE Program. 

 

 

 

 



 
 

In administering the DBE program, the Authority will not do the following: 

1. Exclude any person from participation in the award and performance of any 

contract on the basis of age, race, color, religion, sexual orientation, disability or 

national origin. 

2. Directly or through contractual or other arrangements, use criteria or methods of 

administration that have the effect of defeating or substantially impairing 

accomplishment of the objectives of 49 CFR Part 26. 

3. Use DBE participation set-asides on any USDOT-assisted contracts; but, 

race/gender-neutral set-asides can be used as part of the MBTA Fostering Small 

Business Program. 

 

Implementation of the DBE Program is accorded the same priority as compliance with all other 

legal obligations incurred by the Authority in its financial assistance agreements with the 

Department of Transportation. The Chief Diversity Officer, Julian T. Tynes, has been delegated 

as the DBE Liaison Officer (DBELO) and has unimpeded and direct access to the General 

Manager, Steve Poftak.  In that capacity, the Chief Diversity Officer is responsible for 

implementing all aspects of the DBE Program. The DBELO shall act in an administrative 

capacity in implementing the DBE Program throughout the Authority. 

 

The Authority disseminates this policy statement to the Authority's Board of Directors and all 

the components of its organization. The MBTA makes this statement to DBE and non­ DBE 

business communities that perform work on USDOT-assisted contracts by publishing this 

statement on the Authority's website. 

 

 

Steve Poftak 

General Manager, 

Massachusetts Bay Transportation Authority 


